St. Vladimir Orthodox Church

A Parish of the Russian Orthodox Church Abroad Ann Arbor, MI ~ Founded 1981

Very Rev. Fr. Gregory Joyce, Rector

Jack (Alexey) Mitchell, Starosta

Mikhail Fisenkov, Treasurer

Lauren (Maria) Rogers, Secretary

Ksenia Nikulshina, Head of the Parish Sisterhood

Konstantin Poplavsky, Head of the Parish Brotherhood

Marina Edwards, Trustee

Dmitri Knysh, Trustee

Igor Obertas, Trustee

Natalia Veniaminova, Trustee



POST 9900 Jackson Rd. Dexter, MI 48130

> PHONE (734) 475-4590

<u>FAX</u> (734) 429-9025

EMAIL info@ stvladimiraami.org

<u>WEB</u> www.stvladimiraami .org

TWITTER @stvladimiraami May 19/June 1, 2020 St. Dmitriy Donskoy

Dear Parish Family,

We congratulate you all on the feast of Ascension and Pentecost! With the feast of the Ascension we end our Paschal celebration for 2020, although of course every Sunday is a small Pascha on which we celebrate our Lord's Resurrection, even if we do not use the words "Christ is Risen!" as we do during the period after Pascha. This Paschal season has been extraordinary in every sense of that word. Even in a quarantine there are blessings, and the Lord has blessed our parish greatly. We are thankful for these blessings and we encourage you to thankful as well, for thankfulness is a virtue that we as Christians must strive to acquire.

Today Governor Whitmer lifted the stay at home order that had been in place for some months. We are thankful for this too – especially for the opportunity this provides us: to gather up to 100 people outside, following physical distancing standards, beginning with the great feast of Pentecost! Still, we understand that not everyone will be comfortable coming back to church right away, and we fully respect the decisions that each family will make in this regard. For this reason, we want to encourage all our parish family to continue your support of your parish – whether you are physically present at church or not.

First – please remember the parish and the parishioners in your prayers. This is most important! Second – please consider your material support of your parish. Our last written appeal was very successful and we thank you all for your generosity – this preserved us during the height of the crisis. For those who have not yet established a recurring donation we urge you to do so. Whether by recurring donation, by mail, or in any other way, we ask you to continue to support our parish as you are able. Included with this letter is a flyer which explains how you can support St. Vladimir's. The economic situation continues to be uncertain. Despite this, the church is being asked to do more than ever from a material point of view. Not only do we need to continue to cover our own payroll, but we need to continue to assist those who are asking for our material help. The lifting of the stay at home order will not change this reality. We have cut our budget and we have continually looked for ways to save money – and we have found them. But, in the face of these extraordinary times, none of that will be enough if the faithful do not continue to support our parish family. We want to make sure that St. Vladimir's is healthy and ready to receive our parish family again when the quarantine fully ends. But in order to make sure the church is there for you in the future - we need you now.

Thank you for any support you can give and please continue your prayers for all of our St. Vladimir family, our diocese, our country, and the world during this

pandemic. May the Lord grant that it will be short and that soon we will return to our usual Sunday practice of worshiping together in person as a parish family!

~~~/~~~/~~~/~~~

## Дорогая приходская семья,

Мы поздравляем вас всех с праздником Вознесения и Пятидесятницы! Праздиком Вознесения мы завершили пасхальный период 2020 года. Хотя, конечно, каждое воскресенье - это небольшая Пасха, когда мы празднуем Воскресение Господне, даже если мы и не говорим «Христос Воскресе» как мы это делаем в пасхальные дни. Это был необычный пасхальный период во всех смыслах этого слова. Но всегда, и во время карантина, посылаются благословения, и Господь посылает их нашему приходу. Мы благодарны этим благословениям и просим вас тоже быть благодарными, т.к. благодарность это добродетель, которую мы, как христиане, должны стараться приобрести.

Сегодня губернатор Уитмер отменила указ самоизоляции, по которому мы жили в течение нескольких месяцев. Мы этому тоже благодарны, особенно той возможности, которую нам это даёт - соблюдая дистанцию, собираться до 100 человек на открытом воздухе, начиная с Пятидесятницы! Мы понимаем, что ещё не все решат начать приходить в церковь, и мы уважаем любые решения, какие каждая семья примет по этому поводу. Мы хотели бы, чтобы вы продолжали поддерживать наш приход материально, независимо от того, можете ли вы быть в церкви или нет.

Во-первых, пожалуйста, молитесь за наш приход и наших прихожан. Это самое главное! Во-вторых, пожалуйста, рассмотрите возможность материально поддержать нах приход. Наше последнее письменное обращение было очень действенным, и мы благодарим вас за вашу щедрость - это сохранило нас во время пика нынешнего кризиса. Мы настоятельно просим тех, кто ещё не установил регулярное пожертвование, сделать это. Через регулярное ли электронное пожертвование, или присылая чеки по почте, мы просим вас продолжать поддерживать наш приход материально. К этому письму прилагается небольшой листок, где объясняется как вы можете поддержать храм Св. Владимира. Экономическая ситуация продолжает быть неопределённой. Тем не менее, несмотря на то, что всё ещё нелегко придти в церковь и отдать нашу десятину из-за заболевания, церковь просят проявлять деятельность материального плана даже больше, чем обычно. Нам не только надо покрывать наши расходы, но и продолжать помогать тем, кто обращается к нам за помощью. Отмена указа самоизоляции не изменит эту реальность. Мы урезали наш бюджет, и мы постоянно ищем пути как сэкономить деньги - и мы их находим. Но в это необычное время, ничего из этого не будет достаточным, если верующие не будут продолжать поддерживать нашу приходскую семью. Мы хотим быть уверены, что храм Св. Владимира находиться в жизнеспособной ситуации и готов принять наших прихожан когда карантин окончательно закончиться. Но для того, чтобы быть уверенными, что церковь открыта для вас в будущем, вы нужны нам сейчас.

Спасибо за любую поддержку, какую вы можете оказать и ,пожалуйста, молитесь за всю приходскую семью храма Св. Владимира, нашу епархию, нашу страну, и весь мир во время пандемии. Дай Бог чтобы это был короткий период и чтобы как можно скорее мы вернулись к нашему обычному воскресному порядку, когда мы все вместе на богослужениях нашей приходской семьей!

Fr. Gregory Joyce Rector

734-649-5746

Jack (Alexey) Mitchell Starosta

734-395-5453

Mikhail Fisenkov

Treasurer

248-773-9616

## How to Support St. Vladimir's

People often ask us how they can make donations to St. Vladimir's other than by making a donation at church. We work continuously to make this as easy for our parish family and friends as we can and we appreciate your feedback in this regard. **THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT OF YOUR PARISH!** 

**If you would like to send us a check**, please make it out to "St. Vladimir Orthodox Church" and send to:

St. Vladimir Orthodox Church 9900 Jackson Rd. Dexter, MI 48130

~~/~~/~~/~~

If you would like to make a RECURRING gift using a **CREDIT CARD, DEBIT CARD, PAYPAL, or make your donation directly from your bank account** please visit our parish DONATE page:

https://tinyurl.com/donatestva2

~~/~~/~~/~~

If you would prefer to make a RECURRING gift by making an **ELECTRONIC FUNDS TRANSFER** from your bank to ours, you will need some or all of the information below. Questions: please email us at treasurer@stvladimiraami.org.

You need the name of the church bank: **Chase Bank** 

You need the name on the account: St. Vladimir Russian Orthodox Church You may need the address: 9900 Jackson Rd. Dexter, MI 48130-9426

You need the Routing Number: **07 2000326**You need the account number: **235651509** 

During this time of the Coronavirus pandemic we need your support more than ever! Not all the faithful are gathering in the parish church now, but the bills still need to be paid – AND – we are being asked to help those who cannot pay their own bills because of the economic situation. Please take this opportunity to establish a regular tithe in support of the parish which God has entrusted to us!

We welcome and encourage you to remember the parish in your will or in other estate planning.